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This November we continue our Post traditions with Veterans
Day, Gifts to the Yanks, and Coulter Post's Annual Pancake
Breakfast. Additionally, thanks to our SAL Squadron, the
Turkey Shoot which we traditionally held around the holidays
has returned! We know that traditions have a start and
continue on after an initial date. Where we began and where
we are now today:

Veterans Day: On the 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th
month of 1918, an armistice, or temporary cessation of
hostilities, was declared between the Allied nations and
Germany in the First World War, then known as "the Great
War." Commemorated as Armistice Day beginning the
following year, November 11th became a legal federal
holiday in the United States in 1938. In the aftermath of
World War Il and the Korean War, Armistice Day became
Veterans Day, a holiday dedicated to American veterans of
all wars. We have traditionally for decades held a Veterans
Day's ceremony and it is with pleasure that we will host
Veterans Day at Coulter Post 1941 on November 11th at
11:00 a.m.

Gifts to the Yanks: This is a program that was instituted in
1944 to remember our hospitalized War Veterans. The
American Legion, Department of lllinois, has maintained this
worthy program continuously since its inception by




Executive Committee distributing gifts annually to each of our veteran patients at all
Fred Hartman of the V.A. Hospitals and extended care units throughout
Daniel Hamilton lllinois. Many of our fellow veterans are hospitalized and in

need of the "Mutual Helpfulness, Cheer and Happiness."

PPC CDIfm I;e;lumgg E Our Post has traditionally stood out as one of the "Top Ten"
en Sterwin contributors to this program in the state of lllinois.
[ Tain Cur Maiing Li5t!] PC Don Baumgart has been enthusiastically working on the

ordering, delivery and distribution of GTTY items. Thank you Don! Also, it is important that
you reach out to Walter DeLise or PC Joe Delaloye in our efforts with Gifts to the Yanks
collections.

Turkey Shoot: Winning a turkey during the holidays was done traditionally at the Post's
monthly meeting. One would spin the wheel and win a turkey. That tradition was dropped
from our meetings. It was fun and our members looked forward to it yearly. It's back and
accompanied with a lot of fun too! The reason for its return was due to the recent
renovations and the huge expense to our Post home. The call went out to our entire Legion
Family and the SAL came to the rescue! Thank you SAL!!!!

Lastly, our Post's Annual Pancake Breakfast is only one of several fundraisers that goes
directly to support our Post Home. It is also a great time when we get together. We get to
know one another, share some stories, and meet our community. It is said that each
visiting guest has had a good time at this event. Our Boy Scout troop will be helping out
too. The community has come out strongly to help the Post Home. We hope and
encourage you to invite all of your family, friends and neighbors to join you here for
pancakes. (Provided for clarification: the breakfast portion only supports our Post Home.
See Auxiliary's article for their program during this event.)

We ask that you involve yourself in the Legion by volunteering for Bingo, Turkey Shoot,
Pancake Breakfast and Gifts to the Yanks. Two hours is what the ask is for our veterans
and all members. (Many of you do much more and that is very much appreciated.)

| want to thank Jim Zwit for bringing the following to my attention. A new law in lllinois is
increasing relief of property tax for disabled lllinois military veterans. The law expands
eligibility for the Disabled Veterans' Standard Homestead Exemption for United States
Department of Veterans Affairs certified service-connected disabilities of 30 percent or
more. Under the new law, veterans with disabilities between 30 to 49 percent will be entitled
to a $2,500 annual exemption; those with disabilities between 50 and 69 percent will be
eligible for a $5,000 annual exemption; and those who are 70 percent disabled or more will
be exempt from paying property taxes. Disabled veterans will see these savings when they
pay their property taxes in 2016. Veterans rated 30% or 40% get a $2,500 reduction in their
assessed value of their property, 50% or 60% get a $5,000 reduction in their assessed
value of their property and those with 70% or more will not pay any property tax.

On October 24th our Post participated in the La Grange Halloween Walk. It is a fun event
and those that volunteered are appreciated.

| wish all of you a happy Veterans Day. May you and your family enjoy a traditional
Thanksgiving holiday. God bless you and this great country of ours.

Happy Birthday US Marine Corps: The vision and total commitment of the famous 13th
Commandant, Gen. John A. Lejeune. In 1921 he issued Marine Corps Order No. 47,
Series 1921. Gen. Lejeune's order summarized the history, mission, and tradition of the
Corps. It further directed that the order be read to all Marines on 10 November of each year
to honor the founding of the Marine Corps. Thereafter, 10 November became a unique day
for U.S. Marines throughout the world.



http://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/email.jsp?m=1106382274069

708-496-0930

Hello my fellow Legionnaires, since our last communication we at the post celebrated Fall
Fest. A time to celebrate past events, eat well and discuss future programs.

The many members that volunteer are applauded and saluted. As | looked at the assembled
group | thought about how well the volunteers make the Post work. Without them we would
just have a decrepit old building on La Grange Road. We make plans, we contemplate the
future, and we adjust when things go asunder. The collective thoughts and actions by our
members at times is very admirable.

You are invited to come and join us and perhaps see what | see.

A fast and easy way to get your renewal in is with the online renewal process. Click here or
enter www.legion.org/renew . It is simple, easy and secure. Please be sure you have your
legion ID number, which can be found on your membership card or renewal notice.

708-204-2262

Welcome fall season of the year fellow Legionaries...

Another quick reminder on the Ways and Means committee (WAME). The committee will
have regular scheduled meetings on the 2nd Friday of each month at 7:00 in the Post's Club
Room (basement). Our next meeting is November 13th. If you'd like to become a committee
member, please send me an email or you can call me. We are always looking for fresh
ideas to allow us to keep on with our mission.

Due to the Fall Fest activities, we did not have a WAME meeting in October. November's
meeting will be focused on planning for 2016 events and taking the data we learned from
this year's Fall Fest to modify or adjust the plans for the 2016 Fall Fest.

A big "Thank You" goes out to those whom have volunteered for this year!! Without
everyone's contributions we could not have succeeded in our mission. Thank you again.

Legion Social Meetings - | am still looking for guest speaker suggestions / entertainment for
our social meetings. Please send me an email or call with ideas and contact information for
your recommendations. On the list for this year is the Gurrie Jazz Band.

In closing, we are still looking for a new Bingo Chair or co-chair. If you are interested in
serving as chair, please send myself or Ray Hodson an email and we'll provide you with
more details on the position. As well, we are always looking for Bingo helpers. We can
never have too much help during Bingo Mondays. Bingo is one of the Post Home's most
important fundraising activities, let's keep this tradition alive.

Thank you and have a wonderful and safe November and Turkey Day.

708-352-0751



http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001PHvkMavUE97MUtgepQvo4LXbcb8HFswQ_rmMiLCgXsdSVAQg5cIv5m8xa6RIde0MUo3PfYdhtP6TRBDcN4ZBoU29S2jp-_ZLuLpaDL6lQNw3xeMmZ9i92tcNixEEhSKnkghftBLomMm2jPECTNO4QW5QbKpCb_aXMKjlEmDYw1lZFB3bmZBGll4cGPKV3mIzV9X-C1QRkoTr1tlq6fwh9uJGLfmZmg8aD3X0qy0W1lcY7EbLQwtFBm1r5KR6XPGsV3zVFJa0iir5oznP7B97z_7kY97gq1dScDNgouS0GYlKWTZ-ONi7ZwRP_jKP8apq&c=&ch=




